
 
 

          

 

 

 

 

Dear Supplier,  

With many different and, at times, inconsistent state and local orders enacted to help curb the spread 

of COVID-19, we are submitting this letter of support to help your company understand the impact of 

your supply of materials, goods and services to Arconic and continue the supply of such materials, 

goods and services to Arconic.   

The Department of Homeland Security (DHS) has defined 16 Critical Infrastructure Sectors that are 

considered vital to the United States. As a supplier of critical components that support commercial 

and military aerospace engines as well as integrated gas turbines, Arconic and its suppliers have a 

critical role to play in ensuring critical infrastructure supply chain continuity amid the ongoing COVID-

19 pandemic. 

DHS has designated engine and turbine manufacturing and aerospace products and parts 

manufacturing as part of the nation’s Critical Manufacturing Sector. See https://www.cisa.gov/critical-

manufacturing-sector. Our products are used across a multitude of military platforms, powering 

aircraft and tanks that are part of the Defense Industrial Base Sector. See 

https://www.cisa.gov/defense-industrial-base-sector. 

Your operations help ensure the continuity of our production to maintain the supply of vital components to 

serve the aviation supply chain transporting medical goods needed for the COVID-19 emergency 

disaster response, military platforms critical for the national defense, and integrated gas turbines 

critical to our nation’s utilities.  

Should you need more information and documentation to support your company’s position in the supply chain 

and continuing operations, please contact me or your buyer.  

Best regards, 

 

 
Jim Price 

Director of Procurement 

Arconic Engines 

 

1600 South Warner St. 

Whitehall, MI  49461 
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